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CITY COUNCIL & WPCA 
SPECIAL MEETING 5:00 PM 
Zoom 
March 31, 2022 
 
A SPECIAL MEETING of the City Council and Water Pollution Control Authority (WPCA) of the City of 
Torrington was held via Zoom on Thursday, March 31, 2022.  Present was Mayor Elinor Carbone, City 
Councilors Armand Maniccia, Anne Ruwet, Keri Hoehne, and Drake Waldron.  Councilor David Oliver and 
Councilor Paul Cavagnero were absent.  
 
Mayor Carbone called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m. 
 
Project #143-SC1801-Water Heater 
On a motion by Councilor Waldron, seconded by Councilor Maniccia, the Council voted unanimously on 
a recommendation by Small Cities Committee, to authorize project approval to Landucci Heating and 
Cooling, Inc. of Torrington, CT, for $3,650 for the installation of a new gas-fired hot water heater at 89 
Blake Street.  Councilor Waldron stated for the record that the Small Cities Committee approved this 
request as an emergency since the customer has been without hot water.  
 
Adjournment 
On a motion by Councilor Ruwet, seconded by Councilor Waldron, the Council voted unanimously to 
adjourn the meeting at 5:04 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted by    ATTEST: 
Heather Abraham, Asst. City Clerk     CAROL L. ANDERSON, CITY CLERK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Approved by City Council & WPCA
April 4, 2022
Vote: Unanimous




